GEORGE MASON UNIVERSITY

College of Nursing and Health Science

Academic Policies Committee

November 11, 2004

Minutes

Attended:
Esther Elstun, Carol Kaffenberger, Jean Moore, Cliff Sutton

Guest:
Susan Jones

I. Approval of the October 7, 2004 minutes was postponed.

II. Old Business

A. Update on Elective Withdrawal by Graduate Students

1. The draft of what is being considered was handed out at today’s  

meeting.

2. The Graduate Council is meeting and will notify us of their decisions  on withdrawal.

3. When their decision is made it should go on the Senate agenda.

B. Update on Approval Process for programs offered by two or more academic units.   

Carol Kaffenberger will send out a survey to GMU Senate members asking their opinions on this topic.

C. Update on new catalogue copy.  

The majority of changes were made last year.

III. New Business

A. The Law School Proposal for A 3 + 3 program (Logged in as AP 2004-1) 

Susan Trencher will be asked to explore this proposal.  The committee will invite a visitor, Daniel Polsby, to inform us about this.  We will ask him about what programs would be likely to participate on the undergraduate level.

B. Policy on # of courses undergraduates with double major can count toward both majors (logged in as AP 2004-2).

Need policy on double majors and certificates.  What are major programs doing about double majors?  Susan Jones and Cliff Sutton will explore this issue.

C. Review of the 13-hour rule (logged in as AP 2004-3)

Is the 13-hour rule for students in academic jeopardy (with below a 2.0 GPA ) working the way we want it to?  Jean Moore will call Linda Schwartzstein and Renatta Gillford about this.  Such restrictions are common in other universities.

D. Complaint about Monday classes meeting on Tuesday following Columbus Day recess.  No action was taken on this issue.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 pm

Minutes:  Jean Moore

Next meeting:  Thursday, December 2, 2004 3:pm, Robinson A397.

